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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Youth & Education Committee Meeting

Ramaz School, 125 East 85th Street, Auditorium
November 18, 2010 at 7:00 PM

Community Board Members (Present): Michelle Birnbaum, Sarah Chu, Jim Clynes, George Fuchs, Judy Schneider, M. Barry Schneider, Debbie Teitelbaum
Community Board Members (Excused): Lori Boris, Deidre Breslin, Lorraine Johnson 
A. Discussion of Public School Re-Zoning for Community District 8 
On November 17 the Community Education Council District 2 (CECD2) held its monthly meeting, which included time for the public to speak on the 2nd re-zoning plan submitted by the Department of Education (DOE).  Sarah Chu, a CB8 Member, as well as a CEC Board Member, reviewed the points that were made by the speakers and the discussion of the CEC. 
The CEC passed a resolution at the meeting to start the process of replacing the missing ELL parent/Board member.  The process should take anywhere from 2 to 4 months. 
She also stated the DOE was submitting one new zoning plan at a time, for the CEC to consider.
Issues brought up at November 17 CEC Meeting, which we discussed:

· Date for the official Public Hearing on the current rezoning plan is Tuesday, November 30th, at Robert Wagner Middle School, 220 East 67th Street, at 6:30 pm.
· If another version of the re-zoning plan is issued at the November 30 meeting or after this meeting with additional changes, this will necessitate an additional Public Hearing.

· It is hoped that if revisions are made to the current plan, the DOE will issue that plan before the November 30 Public Hearing, in fact as soon as possible.

· The CEC monthly meeting is being held on Wednesday, December 22.  IT WAS UNANIMOUSLY AGREED THAT THIS MEETING SHOULD BE HELD IN COMMUNITY DISTRICT 8, AS A DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE VOTE ON THE RE-ZONING PLAN COULD OCCUR AT THIS TIME.
· If the CEC does not approve a plan at their December meeting, it is possible for them to schedule a meeting in January to do so.  

· Any plan would have to be in place in enough time for the DOE to implement it for the beginning of February In-Take of new Kindergarten students.
· Sarah emphasized that parents should email their comments to the DOE and the CEC and not wait for the hearing.  She gave the following email addresses to send comments:

DOE-Elizabeth Rose at: erose2@schools.nyc.gov
CEC-Linda Lumpkin at: llumpkin@schoools.nyc.gov
Members of the CEC Zoning Committee at: d2zoning@gmail.com
· Issues discussed in connection with specific school zones:
1. PS 198

Concern was expressed that overcrowding will result in PS 198 due to the fact that the new proposal includes the NW corner which was formerly part of the PS 6 has now been moved to PS 198.  Parents residing at 19 East 88th Street stated that their population made up 20% of the PS 6 population. If this is accurate they are worried that now being part of PS 198 will lead to overcrowding. Although the public opinion is that PS 198 has extra room because it has out-of-zone students, the majority of those students are either special education or No Child Left Behind students.
CEC felt they need more information on where the children were coming from in order to make an informed decision.
2. PS 151

Parents felt that the DOE may have made the zone too large. It has been announced that the permanent home for this school will be at Richard R. Green at 421 East 88th Street.  Richard R. Green will be moving to 26 Broadway.  This is to occur in September 2011. However, 26 Broadway does not have a Gym or an Auditorium.  The people from Green did not seem unhappy with the move but the parents downtown are concerned that the space at 26 Broadway has not been given to any schools that serve their specific neighborhood. In the past, they have requested that a middle school or Millennium High School take the space that Richard R. Green would occupy (Millennium gives priority acceptance to Manhattan students below Canal Street).  An EIS must be done by the DOE before Green can move.  Upon completion of the EIS, the Panel on Educational Policy has 45 days to conduct a public hearing on the issue, before they take a formal vote.
This being said, there is the distinct possibility that the process for Green’s move will not be complete or that it will not be approved in time to complete the re-zoning for PS 151 for September 2011.  Therefore the PS 151 is asking for an IMMEDIATE Alternate Plan from the DOE for the school year starting September 2011.
3. PS183

At past hearings, a PTA parent expressed the opinion the school population was unstable due to the transient nature of university/hospital positions of parents from the various institutions—Rockefeller, Weill Cornell, Sloan Kettering.  Therefore, the second zoning map changed the PS 183 Boundary, extending to 3rd Avenue and shortened at 63rd Street.
Tonight parents from Rockefeller and Weill Cornell, who are residents of 500 & 504 York Avenue on the south side of 63rd Street, spoke out about the zoning change putting them in PS 267. They also spoke about Sutton Terrace, which is also hospital-staff housing located on the south side of 63rd Street. They made the following comments opposing the change and requesting the zoning line be moved to 62nd Street.
· The first comment about the instability of the current school population is refuted by the statistics shown on DOE’s web site. It shows the “stability of the school population for PS 183 is 96%" - comparable to the stability percentage of other Community District 8 schools. 
· These institutions feel that the PS 183 School has been part of their Community.   As an example, Rockefeller University has given a grant/donation to PS183 for the school’s science program; it was used to purchase equipment and supplies and pay for other costs associated with teaching science to the children in grades k to 5.
· The current zoning plan for the 63rd Street location bi-sects the Rockefeller University Community, which these parents look at as one cohesive unit.
· They stated a travel burden was placed on parents in the high 60’s and 70’s on Third Avenue for the 63rd Street location and therefore they had to be zoned for PS 183.  Anywhere you stand on 3rd Avenue you will be closer to PS 267 then PS 183. Whereas the parents on York Avenue will have to travel the furthest to the 63rd Street location.
· These parents have emails indicating that the parents affiliated with the institutions are limited in their volunteer work, fundraising activities, and that the population includes many ELL students from this population, putting a strain on the school.  The hospital parents in attendance say this last comment is not true and are going to do some research on the numbers. 
(NOTE: if either or both of these comments were factored into the decision to rezone PS 183, their inclusion in the deliberation is improper and totally offensive.)
B. Update 2nd Teacher/Aid in the Classroom
There is no change.  No progress has been made by the DOE with the unions.  Council Member Garodnick is continuing to follow this up with the DOE. If they are going to extend the current plan for another year, it would be good for the schools and the PTA’s to have this information as soon as possible.
C. Future Meeting Dates, Locations and Topics
December Date to be Determined:  NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street.

Continuing discussion on re-zoning and the DOE Capital Plan
January 24 (Monday):  NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street. 

Invite Jennifer Greenblatt to speak on the intake and the wait list process.
Check with Superintendent Daria Rigney to see if she can be a guest speaker after the first of the year.

Reminder starting in January we will be back to meeting on the 4th Monday of the Month, at the NY Blood Center.
D. Old/New Business 
· The following is a notification we received from the DOE, which we thought was worthwhile to get the word out on:

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION RELEASES FIRST DIRECTORY OF HIGH SCHOOL DIPLOMA AND GED PROGRAMS


Directory Details Paths to Graduation for Students Aged 15-21 Years Old Who Have Fallen Behind 


The New York City Department of Education today announced publication of Additional Ways to Graduate: High School Diploma and GED Programs, the first ever comprehensive directory of programs for students aged 15 – 21 years old who have fallen behind on credits and are looking for alternate paths to graduation. The directory covers schools and programs in all five boroughs, including Transfer Schools, Young Adult Borough Learning Centers, and Full- and Part-Time GED programs to help over-age and under-credited students get back on track to graduate. It is designed to help students and their families make informed choices and guide them towards viable ways to earn a high school diploma or GED.


The Additional Ways to Graduate directory walks through the differences between traditional high schools and additional pathways to graduation, how to access these schools and programs, tips on postsecondary planning, and the rights of students in New York City. The directory also includes individual profiles of every school and program in the City, including an overview, contact and admissions information, Progress Report grades and other information.  Printed copies will be available in the coming weeks, and will be sent to networks, high school principals, and other community-based constituents. The directory is available now online at http://schools.nyc.gov/ChoicesEnrollment/AlternativesHS.
· Our Lady of Good Council (OLGC)

The DOE has no plans to extend the lease for this building.
· Capital Plan

Daria Rigney our Superintendent for the District was supposed to speak on the capital plan at the last CEC meeting, but was unable. We will check if she is speaking on this issue at the December or January CEC meeting.  The CEC comments are due by the end of January.  


Community District 8 is concerned that the capital plan which does not state any plans for a NEW BUILDING for the incoming students in the coming years.  According to DOE’s own projections there will not be enough seats in two years for all the new students, if the community continues to grow at the same rate. Re-zoning alone will not solve the entire problem--it will just equalize the districts and make the waiting lists shorter in some zones.  CEC should include this request in their comments on the Capital Plan.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

James G. Clynes and Judith E. Schneider

Co-Chairs Youth and Education Committee
� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








_986739021.doc
[image: image1.png]






